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13 November 2017 
 
5.30 for 6pm 
	

Nick	Astwick	

CEO	Southern	Cross	
Health	Society	
	
Rotary Foundation 
Month. 
 
ECB members refer 
Golf duty list attached. 

Attendance	(by	Sunday	

6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	

ph	478	8467		
jenkins@kiwilink.co.nz	

Pupuke	Golf	Club,		

231	East	Coast	Rd,	
Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.n

	

Keith’s	Korner			
I hope all of those who went to the Movie Night enjoyed 
themselves.  Sorry for any who missed out due to a 
miscommunication between AG Merv and the club but a 
fantastic selling job by you all.  Thanks once again to my 
daughter Katherine and Robyn for their efforts. 

  
I believe our ROMAC organisers could do with more help.  If 
you can help please contact Carol.  It is a very rewarding 
exercise seeing the way in which these poor mites are 
rejuvenated after their operations.  A real before and after 
story. 
 
President Keith. 
 
$2000 was raised at the film evening for Polio Plus which 
translates to $6000 thanks to the Gates Foundation. 
It was great to meet other Rotarians and raise money.  
 
Golf report – 29 teams,12 hole sponsors and eight team 
prizes so far. Thanks to those who have provided baskets. 
Please bring any others on Monday. A corporate box package 
for the one-day cricket is a new option prize. Please see the 
duties list attached. Proceeds will go to two reclining chairs for 
those receiving Herceptin cancer treatment in the new cancer 
ward at North Shore Hospital.	
Club  AGM.  
Pres Gary presented his report saying it had been a learning 
experience and was pleased that we kept the 40 members 
and three honorary members through the year. He thanked 
the club and especially the board members and Steve for his 
president's check list. The club continued to support Rotary 
Foundation and Polio Plus and as it was the Foundation's 
centennial year a further $26.50 per member. The Club also 
supported Romac, Edgecome flood relief and a water project 
in Vanuatu.  Thanks to Rod and Andrew (Well Foundation) 
and helpers a considerable sum was raised which allowed us 
to make a donation to the Well Foundation. 
 
 
 
 

Golf	Day		

	

Thursday	

	

16	November	
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	 13	November	 20	November	 27	November	 4	December	

	 Nick	Astwick	

CEO	Southern	Cross	

Health	Society	

Liz	Webb	and	

PG	Peter	Garnett	

The	Rotary	Foundation,	

Global	Grant,	Dental	

Training	Project	Vanuatu	

Club	Meeting	

Committee	Meetings	

Indian	Night	

Chand	Indian	Restaurant	

Beach	Road	

Rothesay	Bay	

Partners	Night	

Grace	 Steve	Goeldner	 Sean	Harris	 Gary	Morgan	 	

Reception		 Michelle	Machin	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Beverley	Lea	 	

Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	

Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	

Fellowship	 John	Pearson	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 	

	 Sue	Yi	 John	Pearson	 Sue	Yi	 More	inf	to	come.	

	 Paul	Asquith	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 	

Stewards	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Jim	Mayo	 Graham	Rice	 	

	 Peter	Garnett	 Martin	Reiss	 Bruce	Dunlop	 	

	 Monica	Webb	 Warren	Patterson	 Alistair	New	 	

3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	

Intro.	Speaker	 Lynette	Miller	 Sean	Harris	 	 	

Thank	Speaker	 Alex	Reed	 Steve	Jenkins	 	 	

Parting	Thought	 Alistair	New	 Jennifer	Neads	 Murray	Thoms	 	

Julie	 Alan	Astrop	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Julie	away	–	SI	Safari	 Julie	away	–	SI	Safari	

If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	

Our	Exchange	Student	Contact	Details:	Julie	:		Jennifer	Neads	and	Raoul	Stuart,	19	Wainoni	Heights,	Greenhithe	Ph	09	413	8445	

See	Membership	list	for	Julie‘s	contacts. 

 
He thanked those involved in fellowship and in communications.  
The Sunshine fund made some donations but still managed to leave 
plenty available. Hobsonville Point satellite club had difficulty attracting 
new members but progress is being made with contacts in the high 
school. This club was one of only two to receive a Presidential Citation. 
The annual accounts were received and accepted. 
Nominations for the board 2018-19 and presidential nominee 2019-20 
are a work in progress. 
As there was no other business the meeting closed. 
 
A smile is contagious – be a carrier. 
 
 
	

	


